
Working visit of the Deputy Prime
Minister for Reintegration Oleg
Serebrian in the villages of Criuleni
district

On 22 February 2024, Deputy Prime Minister for Reintegration Oleg Serebrian together
with members of the Parliament of the Republic of Moldova Victor Spînu and Alina
Dandara, representatives of the Chișinău Territorial Bureau of the State Chancellery
and the Bureau for Reintegration Policies paid a working visit to the Criuleni district.

The discussions were held at the Criuleni District Council with the participation of the
district leadership and the mayor of the city of Criuleni, and later in the Onițcani and
Dubăsarii Vechi mayor offices. Aspects of the proper functioning of public services for
the benefit of citizens were touched upon, as well as ways to solve urgent problems
arising at the local level were clarified.

Among the issues of interest raised by the citizens of these localities were the
Transnistrian settlement in the context of the European integration of the Republic of
Moldova and the efforts of the Government aimed at decisively promoting the policy of
peaceful reunification of the country.

A special topic was the use of opportunities for accessing and implementing
community development projects. The need for trainings for local public administration
officials in order to gain skills in successfully filling out applications within the
framework of external assistance programs offered by donors has been highlighted.
Deputy Prime Minister Oleg Serebrian reported that such training sessions are being
organised and will soon be held for district councils and mayor offices from the
Security Zone with the support of development partners.

The Deputy Prime Minister documented the achievements of the projects implemented
through the Programme of Activities for Reintegration of the Country, including the
„Andrieş” kindergarten in the village of Onițcani, which benefited from a financial
support of 520 thousand lei during 2022-2023, the Dubăsarii Vechi Healthcare Center
(300 thousand lei allocated by the Government in 2022 for roof repair).

  


